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Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine
Mr. President,
Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Djibouti and thanks for the presentation of the National report.
We commend the signing of a Joint Programme with the UN agencies aimed at a better implementation of the 2nd cycle recommendations. We are pleased to note the adoption of several national human rights policies and strategies as well as strengthening cooperation with African Union’s institutions.
Ukraine congratulates Djibouti on free and peaceful legislative elections held last February and welcomes the decision to increase the quota of women in the National Assembly.
At the same time challenges remain that raise serious concerns, including reported attacks and threats against journalists; excessive use of force by members of the security forces; alleged politically motivated prosecutions. 
Our recommendations:
· to ratify the OPCAT and OP to the ICESCR;

· to issue a standing invitation to the UN Special procedures;
· to establish an independent mechanism to investigate alleged misconduct by law enforcement officials;
· to guarantee in law and in practice the rights to freedom of expression, peaceful association and assembly for all citizens.
Thank you.
